

                     Water Pollution Control Authority

  

Regular Meeting Minutes

December 4, 2012
A Regular Meeting of the Town of East Hampton Water Pollution Control Authority was held on Tuesday, December 4, 2012 at 5:30 PM at the Town of East Hampton–Town of Colchester Joint Facilities Wastewater Treatment Plant, 20 Gildersleeve Drive, East Hampton, CT.  Members in attendance were:

Mark Barmasse, Chairman


David Kelsey

 

Daniel Valentine 



John Suprono                







Elizabeth Mackie and Dag Lindland were not in attendance.  Also attending was Vincent F. Susco, Jr., Public Utilities Administrator.   Mr. Susco indicated Attorney James Tallberg, Karsten & Tallberg, LLC will be joining the meeting as part of the Executive Session to discuss certain legal matters affecting the WPCA.
Call to Order

Mr. Barmasse called the meeting to order at 5:30PM and appointed Mr. Susco as Recording Secretary for these proceedings.   
Approval of Minutes

Mr. Barmasse called for the approval of the minutes of the November 6, 2012 regular meeting.  Upon motion from Mr. Valentine, seconded by Mr. Kelsey, the minutes of the meeting were approved 4-0.    

Public Remarks
No public was in attendance.
Review of Correspondence

There was no correspondence list for the month of November.
Board of Finance Liaison

Mr. Turner was not in attendance and no Finance Board update was presented.  
Operations, Management & Budget Committee

Report of Joint Facilities

Mr. Susco provided an update on the Town of East Hampton – Town of Colchester Joint Facilities Committee meeting held on November 20, 2012.  

During the month of September the plant operated within parameters and dewatering occurred for 18 days.  Inclement weather developed into operational issues in all Towns.  In addition,  a blockage occurred in Hebron and paving of Route 66 in East Hampton required all manholes involved to be addressed.  Quarterly toxicity testing was also performed.  The remainder of the month was allocated to routine maintenance on several vehicles, pump stations and the Lakeside Septage Receiving Facility located at the plant.  Grinder pump callouts were addressed in East Hampton, Marlborough & Hebron.
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During the month of October the plant operated within parameters and dewatering occurred for 18 days.  Effluent chlorination ceased per the NPDES permit and the system was shut downed and flushed.  Work was completed on the rebuild of the Ford F-450 and the truck can now serve multi-purposes; flatbed for hauling material and/or equipment and standby power or snow removal.  Management attended the fall conference presented by Atlantic States Rural Water and Wastewater Association and all employees participated in annual “Harassment Training”.  The month ended with a visit from hurricane SANDY which was treated more like an exercise.  Costs are still being tabulated but the overall cost will be significantly below previous FEMA events.
Several pieces of process equipment at the plant required the attention of staff as repairs were necessary on the Belt Press and DAF Collector Drive.  A failed transducer located in the drain pit required several days to repair and the services of an outside hauler to “dewater” the pit.  

Ms. Denise Cooper, WPCA Administrator, for the Town of Hebron has announced her retirement effective November 30, 2012.  Ms. Cooper’s knowledge and expertise of the Hebron system will be missed.  The Town of Hebron has rolled the WPCA Administrator duties into the job description of the Public Works Director.  Management has offered to assist the Town of Hebron during the interview process.  Until a suitable replacement is brought on board all communications with the Town of Hebron will go through the Town Manager office.  The members instructed management to thank her for her 21 years of dedicated service with the Joint Facilties and wished her a healthy and long retirement.  As a result of the long standing relationship between Ms. Cooper and the Joint Facilities, management from East Hampton and Colchester will escort Ms. Cooper to lunch in the near future.  

The transition to the current fiscal year has been completed and Joint Facilties financial reports for the period July through October were presented.  Several accounts were discussed and permanent variances in two accounts were pointed out.  Both variances were caused by information received from the Town Hall that were underestimated.
Construction continues on the Lebanon wastewater system.  With the collection system complete and 95% of the grinder pumps installed, work has begun on the rehabilitation of the Amston Lake Pump Station.  Referring to the October 16, 2012 preconstruction meeting memo from the contractor, Nutmeg Construction, work is scheduled to begin the third week of October and be completed by Thanksgiving.   The recent weather events have played havoc with this schedule and completion is now moved back to mid – December.  

Discussions begun at the last meeting regarding the replacement of lost revenue associated with the final year of the Septage Receiving Program were continued.  A recommendation was presented to eliminate the current separate pricing for Participating and Non-Participating Towns and for septage received from facilities under a DEEP order.  To replace this current system of pricing, the recommendation moving forward, was for all septage received at the plant to be charged at a single per gallon price, similar to the more
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common practice in the industry.   Management presented a recommendation for pricing based upon a survey of septage receiving rates from several surrounding wastewater treatment plants.   Effective Tuesday, January 1, 2013 the per gallon price of septage was established by the Joint Facilities at $0.0625 per gallon.  Dumping fees will be based upon nominal capacity of the haulers truck with no allowance for a partially filled truck.

2013 STEAP awards are slowing being released by OPM.  Both the Town of Portland and Hebron have recently been awarded 2013 STEAP grants for projects.  No news has been received regarding our project.
A site visit has been scheduled for Thursday December 13, 2012 at the WWTP as part of the CCM Solar Imitative.  Once completed only the procurement process in April remains left.

A meeting schedule for 2013 was unanimously adopted. 

A September 28, 2012 Hartford Courant article indicated the Superintendent of the Plainville WWTP had been alleged to have filed several years, (2008 and 2009)  of falsified nitrogen credit reports with the State of Connecticut DEEP under the Nitrogen Removal Program.   If this was the case the Town of Plainville WPCA received a benefit that it was not due at the expense of all other wastewater treatment plants in the state.  Management discussed the alleged situation with Mr. Dennis Greci, Manager of the Municipal Facilities.  The DEEP had been aware of this incident and that they had performed a “sensitively analyses” to determine if the error was significant.  They determined due to the small size of the Plainville plant the error was not appreciative and that no correction was going to be made in the nitrogen calculations for those years.
The Joint Facilities will be losing Mr. John Walden to retirement on Friday, November 30, 2012 after 22 years of service.  A small luncheon is being planned for the immediate work staff and a token of appreciation for his years of service will be presented.  The members thanked Mr. Walden for his 22 years of dedicated service and wished John well in the future.

The meeting concluded with an executive session to discuss labor negotiations, employee performance reviews and personnel matters.   Management was requested to continue to monitor progress on all three items and to report back to the Committee at its next meeting.
This concludes the Joint Facilities Report

WPCA Operations Budget Report

Mr. Susco presented the most recent financial reports for the WPCA and the Community Water Systems operated by the WPCA.  Management provided clarification of the WPCA revenues that were reported.
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Public Water Systems
The Village Center Water System continued to run within parameters during the period.   
An informational meeting has been scheduled for the Developer of 13 Summit Street - Mill Pond Development on Tuesday December 11, 2012.  No new activity was reported regarding potable water service for the Chatham Historical Society property located on Bevin Boulevard. 
Work has begun on the carbon evaluation at the Village Center Water Treatment Plant. 
On November 13, 2012 the Royal Oaks Water System received notice that “Distribution Color” for the period ending September 2012 exceeded the annual Maximum Contaminant Level of 15 for Distribution Color.  The running annual average limit is 16 with the sample for September.  Per Health Department Regulations a notice has gone out to all customers with the November 15 water bills and the state has been notified within the required 10 days.

 

Mr. Susco went on to explain the ROWS was never designed to address this issue, color is naturally occurring and from time to time the raw water quality overwhelms the treatment system.  Precautions have been in place for many years as this is not a new occurrence and we maintain higher chlorine residual during events such as these.

Deteriorating raw water quality continues to be the legacy of this system.  In addition to the recommendation for an evaluation of sequestering agents, management is considering additional improvements for the Royal Oaks Water System in the spring. 

Management presented a schedule for the cleaning and inspection the two (2) 20,000 gallon water storage tanks located at the ROWS.  This work is required under RCSA Section 19-13-B102 (f) (5) (C).  Management is presently coordinating the work of the contractor with DOHS and expects the work to be completed in the next 30 days.  The fiscal year budget included a line item for this work. 

Management updated the members on the work of the CWWA Legislative Committee.  The committee is following numerous legislative proposals that may effect both the operations of the water systems and wastewater system.  One in particular, a proposal from the State Health Department, is to charge for their services.  The proposal would require public water suppliers to pay substantial fees for services that had been performed in the past at no cost.  For small water systems such as those in East Hampton the fee structure will substantial effect their bottom line.    

Sewer Development

No action has taken place on Edgewater Hill, LLC.
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Old Business

Management has presented the recommended language to the Town Council for amending and modifying Town Ordinance Chapter 264 (Sewer Use) regarding DEEP’s “General Permit for the Discharge of Wastewater Associated with Food Preparation Establishments” (FOG).  The recommended language has received comments from the new Town Attorney, Halloran and Sage, and management is preparing a response.   The members requested a copy of the H & S comments.  Action was tabled pending further information  
New Business  
Mr. Susco presented the meeting schedule for 2013.   The schedule moved by Mr. Valentine,   seconded by Mr. Kelsey, was unanimously adopted and attached to these minutes. 
Management reported the Edgemere Condominium Association, has contacted the WPCA regarding their desire to cease operation as a public service company. Mr. Susco utilized this inquiry to provide the history of the work conducted by the Town’s Public Water System Task Force regarding the Edgemere water system.  A lengthy discussion followed.  It was the conclusion of the members that no action was necessary by the WPCA and that management should forward this information to the Town Manager for action. 

Attorney James Tallberg, Karsten & Tallberg, LLC arrived at 6:14P.M.
Executive Session

At this time Mr. Barmasse called for an Executive Session to discuss, legal matters affecting the WPCA, legal council representation and management performance review.   Upon motion by Mr. Valentine, seconded by Mr. Suprono, the members unanimously approved the executive session which started at 6:15P.M.   Attorney James Tallberg and Mr. Susco were requested to attend the session.

The executive session ended at 7:10 P.M.  No action was taken pending additional information to be obtained by management.
Adjournment

There being no further business to come before the Authority.  Mr. Kelsey motioned, seconded by Mr. Valentine, to adjourn the meeting. All voting in favor, the meeting was closed at 7:11 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
[image: image1.png]



Vincent F. Susco, Jr.
Recording Secretary

Approved by unanimous vote of the Water Pollution Control Authority on January 8, 2013
